Notes of the Meeting of the Patients Participation Group

Held on Wednesday July 17th 2013.
At The Colliery Surgery 


The Tickhill & Colliery Medical Practice
www.thetickhillsurgery.co.uk
www.thecollierysurgery.co.uk
Present





Apologies from


Mrs N Carr 



Mrs J Hart 

Mrs CM Barnes                                                                  Mr W Elliott
Mrs J Wilkinson

Mrs T Elliott


Mr S Johnson



Mrs L Payne
Mr FJ Bowles

Ms H Burke

Mr L Batty




Mrs S Inman
Jane Hilling (observer interested to become a member)





Dr Pande

GP Principal

Mr G Daniel 

Practice Manager

Mrs J Dodd

Ass Practice Manager



Comments Received at the PPG attendance 
Tickhill Gala Saturday 6th July 2013

Explanation what the PPG group are and that the members are all patients of the Tickhill and Colliery Medical Practice.

Comments:

Very good at the moment

Can get through on the phone and doctor phoned back – excellent

Much improved over the last 9 months 

Big improvement over last 8 months

Having prescription box in foyer is a brilliant idea

Flow through has improved

Like the articles in Today magazine this month’s article was very good

Struggled to have got through three times recently -  big improvement

Sit and wait system has been very good recently – we can always get an appointment

Happy fabulous no problems

Receptionists lovely - very helpful 

Always get an appointment or to speak to a doctor

One very young patient “I love Dr David”

I like all the present systems but could we go back to the number system given on the computer log in or by reception it helps us work out if we have time to go to the loo or post office etc.

Young couples x 3 very happy 

Early blood test at Harworth at 8:20 very appreciated 

Very accommodating

PPG good idea good to know it exits.

The following questions were raised:

	Queries:
	Practice Response

	Why don’t out of hours service have access to your records 

	Very basic information is shared through the National Spine, when patients have consented, but the information is very limited; medication, allergies etc. Details of the OOH contact are sent to the practice the next working day.

	Have been with this practice for over 3months – but still no medical records – why? I like this practice
	Medical records are requested from the health authority by the practice on registration who then requests them from the previous GP.  We are reliant on the previous practice sending them to their Health Authority to send them to Doncaster who then forwards them to us.

	Why do hospitals discharge and then get GP to book a scan is it cost saving for DRI? 

	An area of frustration for the GPs.  Whilst in hospital all investigations and treatment is covered by a standard fee.  To request further investigations by the GP results in further charges being made against our indicative budget.

	Are GP’s and hospital all part of same NHS or now apart

	We are all part of the “NHS family”, however hospitals are a legal entity in their own rights and GPs are Independent Contractors, commissioned by NHS England under an agreed contract to provide general medical services.

	Why don’t hospital send info to GP straight away

	Consultants all work in different ways, never the less they tend to dictate their letters, which are passed either to a typing pool or secretary, who types the letters, passes them back to doctor to be checked and signed, and then they are processed out to GP practices.  

	Can’t get through or get an appt 
	It is assumed this means patients can’t always get an appointment at a time or with a doctor of their choice.  This is mainly down to capacity and demand.  The day to day demand exceeds the capacity we can provide from the budget we are allocated.  We do however expand the last surgery each day to meet all requests from patients who feel they have to be seen that day.  We also have two sites and it may be that the doctor is at the other surgery.  We do have some pre bookable appointments each day, but the majority are for on the day requests to deal with acute episodes of illness.


Thank you to everyone who spoke to us we had a brilliant pleasurable time at Tickhill Gala. Your questions will be discussed at our future meetings

We still have vacancies on our committee – interested?

tickhillandcollieryppg@yahoo.com
Welcome –


Norma Carr Chairperson opened the meeting and welcomed everyone to the meeting, especially our visitor Jane Hilling who had read the article in Tickhill today magazine and felt she would like to attend the meeting and hear what the PPG are and do as a group .  


Jan had received a call from Lorna Payne offering her resignation due to her work commitment she felt that she would be unable to contribute, and would prefer to remain on the wider group list and be happy to receive further updates on the PPG.





The Minutes of the Meeting held on 12th June 2013 were accepted as a true copy by a unanimous vote.


Proposed 	Les Batty


Seconded 	Stan Johnson





Matters arising


The Tickhill Gala: Norma thanked all those who helped at the Tickhill Gala to spread the word about the PPG, and the Practice.  It was felt by those who helped to be a good public relations exercise with a general consensus of positive feed back in relation to the practice and the overall service they offer.
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 The Alzheimer’s information session on 4th September at 2pm will, following a discussion, be held at the Town Hall Harworth. It was thought that in general is was a central location to attract a variety of people. Les Batty to approach Steve Bowman (clerk to the building) to make the necessary arrangements in relation to the booking.  Norma and Jan to contact Paula for articles to be put for advertisement in the usual Tickhill today and Town life magazines. Posters to be made for display in local libraries, chemists and the 2 surgeries. Also to advertise at the Harworth luncheon club, Julie to contact the organisers of these activity clubs. Norma to liaise with Gillian Owen who has expressed an interest to also attend the session in her professional capacity. 





The Patient Charter which had been circulated for review by the members: No changes were thought to be needed however a member hadn’t received a copy of the charter. The remainder of members present felt that the charter could be accepted as a true document and could be circulated to print. 





The Practice Information Update: Presented by Graham and can be seen on the included print out. In addition Graham gave the group details and information about the Doncaster Carers service it was thought that this would be a consideration for a future event. 





‘Failure to attend’ figures were noted. It was accepted that some patients are full of remorse, some phone in and explain they can’t get but there are sadly some patients who appear to have no remorse.





Patient Satisfaction Survey:  The survey forms have been received by the practice, it is proposed that this will be carried out during September.  enable the results to be reviewed October as has been done in previous years.
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Any other business


Mary Barnes had received an invitation as a foundation trust member of the Doncaster Royal Infirmary to attend a Dementia Event on 14th August 11:00 – 1:15 to be held in the lecture theatre. The invitation included her to be able to take a guest both Norma and Stan expressed an interest and would discuss with Mary for an RSVP. 





Graham mentioned to the group that the practice had been actively seeking a replacement for Dr Fearns, however the process was still being explored. Until such a position is finalised the practice would be seeking to try to cover some of the surgeries with locum GP’s or Nurse Practitioners.  August is a difficult month due to annual holidays.





Les passed on examples of good care and service received from all the staff at Practice.  Thank you to all.





A thank you message for the card and gift had been received by the group from Pam Sowerby following her recent retirement from the Tickhill Surgery; her best wishes for the future of the PPG had been greatly appreciated.  





The meeting closed at 7:30pm





Date of next meeting is 28.08.2013   6.15pm  at  The Tickhill Surgery





Minutes agreed as a true record


Proposed by:


Seconded by:


           


Signed


																																			








